
 NORTHERN VIRGINIA SAIL AND POWER SQUADRON 
  Minutes of November 9, 2021 General Membership meeting.  
The meeting was conducted as a virtual meeting. 
 
P/C Charles Hurley, JN opened the meeting at 1940. 
A quorum was present. A motion was made and approved to accept  
the September minutes. 
 
The following bridge officers were present: 
Commander Sowers, Executive Officer P/C Charles Hurley, JN;  
Secretary Evelyn Alls, P.  Members at Large P/C Alan Hart, AP,  
Lt. Denise Robinson.  Also present were P/C Gale Alls SN,   
P/C Dick Durgin JN, Lt. Jean Durgin, AP, Lt. Claire Wyngaard, P. 
 
Treasurer Lt/C Fred Zugay JN, was unable to attend the meeting but filed  
his report by email.  He reported a savings balance of $1,671.93 and a  
checking balance of $2,613.76. All bills have been paid. If you have any bills  
please send them to Fred. 
 
Claire would like to know when nominations can be started? The group  
discussed nominations. Send nominations to Alan. 
P/C Gale Alls will follow up to get the requirements from National  
for members to become qualified squadron instructors.   
 
Evelyn Alls researched the requirements for the office of Squadron  
Commander as stated in NVSPS by-laws. 
 
Respectively submitted, 
Evelyn 
 


